

Hi there,

We have decided, unfortunately, to cancel our event tonight. It has looked dodgy all week but we were hoping that that Thursday's fine weather would arrive early but Tuesday's heavy rain hasn't arrived yet. According to the forecast which I have trusted this season (and it has been reliable) they are forecasting 100% chance of rain @ 14:00, 15:00. 16:00 but at 18:00 it drops to 80%, but looking at the Met Office they are predicting heavy rain at Petersfield at 19:00. Whether it is light or heavy the road is going to be wet and consequently with far too much spray. The promise of a summer to rival the "summer of 76" has been flushed away.

This was to be the first of two evening Buriton events. Regulars will know that the chances of the event running in good weather are about equal to turning up feeling uber fit on a "float night" on your favourite course. But it is worth us having a punt on trying to get an event on the underrated course, the best things in life are never earned easily.

Thank you all for your support this event Buriton (P883), there was a super line up tonight and we looked forward to seeing you score a few pb's. Hopefully next week the weather may be kinder, but because of the disappearing light we can only accept 60 riders.

We will ask the CTT On-Line admin system to activate a full refund of your entry fee.

dcb